
HOUSE BILL REPORT
HB 1138

As Reported By House Committee On:
Judiciary

Title: An act relating to disclaimer of interests.

Brief Description: Making technical corrections to the
disclaimer statute.

Sponsors: Representatives Sheahan and Constantine.

Brief History:
Committee Activity:

Judiciary: 1/12/99, 1/28/99, 2/2/99 [DP].

Brief Summary of Bill

ø Makes technical corrections to the disclaimer of
interest statute.

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY

Majority Report: Do pass. Signed by 12 members:
Representatives Carrell, Republican Co-Chair; Constantine,
Democratic Co-Chair; Hurst, Democratic Vice Chair; Lambert,
Republican Vice Chair; Cox; Dickerson; Edmonds; Esser;
Kastama; Lantz; McDonald and Schindler.

Staff: Jim Morishima (786-7191).

Background:

A person may refuse to accept an interest created by gift,
will, trust, or other similar mechanism. One reason a
person may refuse to take such an interest is to avoid
certain tax consequences. The disclaimer of interest
statute allows people to refuse to take interests by means
of a written instrument called a disclaimer.

When a person disclaims an interest, he or she is deemed to
have disclaimed all interest in the property. This includes
all beneficial interest in any trust into which the
disclaimed property may pass.
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Also, when the disclaimed property passes into a trust and
the person has any power over the trust to direct the
beneficial enjoyment of the disclaimed property, the general
rule is that the person is deemed to have disclaimed that
power.

Both of the aforementioned provisions apply unless the
disclaimer makes specific reference to the appropriate
provision of the disclaimer of interest statute and states
otherwise.

Summary of Bill:

When a person disclaims an interest, he or she is deemed to
have disclaimed the minimum interest necessary to qualify
for an exemption from estate and gift taxation under the
Internal Revenue Code. The provision of the disclaimer of
interest statute relating to a person disclaiming all
interest in the property including any beneficial interest
in a trust is removed.

When a person has the power to direct the beneficial
enjoyment of disclaimed property, the general rule is that
the person is deemed to have disclaimed that power. The
requirement that the power come from a trust is removed.

Both of the aforementioned provisions apply unless the
disclaimer states otherwise; the disclaimer no longer must
reference the appropriate provision of the disclaimer of
interest statute.

Appropriation: None.

Fiscal Note: Not requested.

Effective Date: The bill contains an emergency clause and
takes effect on July 1, 1999.

Testimony For: This bill will help save many defective
disclaimer documents. The bill will also allow people to
disclaim the minimum interest necessary to avoid unwanted
tax consequences.

Testimony Against: None.

Testified: (In support) Al Montgomery, Washington State
Bar Association.
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